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Newsletter of the Connecticut Fly Fishermen’s Association

December 1993

Organized "To Preserve and Promote the Pleasures and Traditions of Fly Fishing and to Conserve Game-Fish Waters."

DECEMBER MEETING
Fly Tyer’s Roundtable

CFFA’s annual fly tying meeting will be held
this month. As usual many club fly tyers will
be on hand to demonstrate their craft covering
various types of fresh and saltwater flies. The
latest in fly tying innovations will be
emphasized. We hope to both educate and
motivate you to crank out those flies for the
coming season.

FREE COFFEE AND DONUTS
THIS EVENING!

PLACE: Veteran's Memorial Clubhouse
Sunset Ridge
East Hartford, CT

DATE: Wednesday, December 8

TIME: Rod Building - 6:00pm
Fly Tying - 7:00pm
Program - 7:30pm

Attention
All CFFA Members

[t is time to renew your
membership for the
upcoming year. Please
fill out the enclosed
form (on page 3),
include a check for the

/t’s time to send in . e
those RENEWALS! dues, and either mail it

to the club or give it to

Steve Murphy at the next club meeting.
We appreciate your membership over the
past year and look forward to seeing you
for many years to come. If anyone has a
question about their membership status,
you can call Steve. His number is on the
last page of the newsletter.

From the Vest of the President

fi& Z, I said last month that our rearing pool would be
p'fq A ready for the Fall fish, and it was.
LQ-:J} ] Unfortunately, the rearing pool is not getting

I enough water flow to ensure that our fish would

survive, and DEP does not have the ability to
hold our fish until things get better. We’re not totally out of
luck for next Spring, though. DEP may be able to divert
some larger fish to the Willi, and/or we can purchase some
fish ourselves. Something will work out - we’ll keep you
posted. In the meantime, DEP will have put 300 large
salmon into the Naugatuck and Shetucket Rivers by the time
you read this, with the same season and regulations as last
year. Give them a try, and let us know what works!

We had another successful Fly Fishing Museum Auction
Dinner, thanks in large part to Ed Ruestow who did another
outstanding job as dinner committee chairman. We
understand that there were more people, and more money
raised than last year, and that they may be looking for larger
facilities next year. That’s certainly a good sign in these
times.

I mentioned at the October meeting that DEP is facing losses
in federal funds over the next few years and is seriously
looking into options for increasing revenues. The prime
candidates are (1) a fish stamp (not trout stamp) which
would be required in addition to a license, and would also be
sold to the general public and collectors, and (2) a salt water
license for anyone, including private and charter boat users,
fishing the Sound from Connecticut.

Our CONNTAC group discussed both options with Fisheries
staff in early October, and it now looks like DEP will go
with the fish stamp this coming legislative session. The
major question after "How much?" is "Where will the
money go?" The original proposal was for a cost in the
general area of $5 with revenues going into a dedicated fund
for operating the stamp program, habitat improvement and
related DEP staff. We clearly stated that it would have to be
a dedicated fund, and that if we were going to be paying
more to fish, the CO problem would have to be addressed as
well. This is an important issue to all of us, and we will be
working closely with other organizations to make our
feelings known.

It doesn’t seem possible, but it is that time again. Time for
the Holiday Season and our annual election of officers. |
have asked Ed Fidrych, Gary Steinmiller, and Lyn Smith to
serve as a nominating committee. They will contact the
present officers, seek candidates for vacancies and make a
Continued on page 3
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Newington Children's Hospital - Recently Orvis and S&M
(Quiet Sports) have donated fly tying materials to the
hospital as part of the hospital’s fly tying program which is
supported by the CFFA fly tying volunteers. In the Nov 14
issue of the New York Times, Connecticut Section an
article appeared on the hospital's fly tying program for the
children. A similar article is scheduled at this writing for
publication in the 29 Nov issue of the Hartford Courant.

Rearing Pool - The club’s pool will have its exterior scaled
this spring. Without this the pool will continue its
deterioration resulting in a never ending patching activity
until there is no wall left to repair. As we get closer to the
spring a notice will be in the Lines & Leaders indicating
when and where help will be needed.

Video Tape Library - Through the efforts of Charlie Place
the club now has a library consisting of the following titles:
Learning to Fly Fish with Jack Dennis
Fishing the Dry Fly - Gary Borger
- Anatomy of a Trout Stream
- Strategies for Selective Trout - Doug Swisher
- Advanced Strategies for Selective Trout - D. Swisher
- Nymphing - Gary Borger
Tying Trout Flies - Gary Borger
Tying Western Trout Flies - Jack Dennis
How to Tie and Fish the Caddis Fly - Gary
LaFontaine
- Bass Fly Tying - Jimmy Nix
- Fly Fishing for Bass - Dave Whitlock
- Saltwater Fly Tying - Lefty Kreh

Rules are: 2 tapes per person. S2 per tape per month.
Return at fly tying classes, board meetings, monthly
meetings, etc. - to any Board member. $2 late fee per tape
per week. Will only be rented at monthly meetings. First
come first served. Rented after meetings at coffee table.

Wild Fish River - In January the CFFA will be posting
signs on the Tankerhoosen River indicating a Catch and
Release area for this wild trout river. If you are interested
in helping out, call Larry Johnson. His number is on the last
page of this issue.

Ed
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I am looking for a fishing companion to go salmon
i fishing in Alaska for ten days. It will be around
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! make reservations. Call 289-3605, Ernie Boutiette. |
1

= |

COMING EVENTS
CFFA Membership Meeting, Fly Tying 8 Dec 93

Roundtable

CFFA Rod Building School 8 Dec, 6,13,20

27 Jan, 3 Feb 94
6,13,20,27 Jan
3,10 Feb 94
Hammonassett TU Fly Fishing Show, Old 15 Jan 94
Saybrook, Contact John Springer
664-3688
National Fly Fishing Show
Boston, MA
The Fly Fishing Show
Somerset, NJ
CFFA Fly Fishing Show & Banquet
Ernie Schweibert, The Colony,
Manchester
CFFA Fly Fishing School

CFEA Fly Tying School

22-23 Jan 94
29-31 Jan 94

5 Feb 94

3,10,17,24 Mar
TBD Apr,
TBD May 94
17-20 Mar, 94

Fishing Show, Hartford Civic Center
10-12 June 94

FFF - Northeast Council Conclave
Hilton, Lake Placid.

CT’s FIRST
TAXIDERMY SCHOOL:

Learn how to mount your own trophy fish,
birds, and mammals in our Meriden CT
classrooms. For more information on
Classes, call Birds in Wood Studio, at
634-1953, or stop by and visit our
classrooms at 525 Broad St., Meriden CT.

Colonial Sports

Quality
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Fine Fly Fishing Equipment & Sporting Firearms

Charles A. Connell, Jr.
431 Fitchville Road
Bozrah, CT 06334

BUY — SELL — BARTER
(203) 889-4901




The Fly Tier

by Muskrat Sam

I 'wuz down to the barber shop the other day and my
friend De-witt wuz a tellin’ me about the fly tier they
wuz a havin’ over at the fire station. De-witt sez "this
fly tier wuz from back East and could do things with
feathers that wuld make a rooster think he wuz ugly as a
flat rock.

[ said "De-witt!! I’ll be a seein’ ya over at the fire
station Friday night and I'm a thinkin’ I'll bring a
rooster ta see if your a yarnin’ me."

When I got ta the station house friday night they wuz
bout 20 guys a standin’ around lookin’ down at the fly
tier, I knowd he wuz there cuz I could hear him a
talkin® and ever-body else was a listenin’. I wuz walkin’
around behind the guys a tryin’ to poke muh head in
there to see what wuz a goin’ on when I heard De-witt a
sayin’ "Grizzly" I froze still. Then I heard the fly tier a
sayin’ "Grizzly." I looked around real quick like and a
seein’ nobody else heard, I hollered, "Grizzzz-ly" and
dropped to the floor a tuckin’ my knees up and a
grabbin’ the back of muh neck with both hands. I was a
layin’ there shakin’ and bout to wet muh jeans when
De-witt sez "Sam open your eyes there ain’t no
"grizzly" round here, thems feathers that there fly tier is
a talkin’ bout. "First thing I wuz seein’ wuz that fly tier
a standin’ there with a hook plum through his thumb
and feathers a floatin’ in the air round his head. "Ugly
as a flat rock" I sez.

I’'m dun,

Muskrat Sam

President’s Message - continued from page 1

report at the December meeting. The election will be
held at the January membership meeting. Let them or
any board member know of your interest in any elected
or appointed position. Also be sure to consider a CFFA
membership, school enrollment, or a ticket for our
banquet drawing for that beautiful fly tying cabinet as a
holiday present for yourself or someone else.

Tight Lines and Happy Holidays,

Larry Johnson

FISHING CONDITIONS HOTLINE NUMBERS
1 | gl i | gl i |
Willimantic River, Farmington River and Connecticut in
General 664-3688 (CFFA)
738-7327 (FRAA)

248-8616 (HFFA)
824-7861 (NU)

Farmington River
Housatonic River

Housatonic River Flow

JOHN'S CUSTOM TACKLE'S
229-6462

CUSTOM FLIES & RODS
FLY TYING MATERIAL
ROD REPAIR
CUSTOM HUNTING ARROWS

MEMBERSHIP FORM
1
t [J Check if address changed

Date ] New D Renew '

1 Name
Street

H
City State Zip
Tel.(h) (work)

PLEASE CHECK A COMMITTEE YOU ARE NOW
ON OR WISH TO BE ON: :

2] Conservation [] Program | Indoor Facil.
O Education J Publicity O Membership
O Fund Raising O Banquet O Legislative

t U secretarial duties
DUES STRUCTURE:

5 [ yunior (Under 16) § 5.00
[ Regular $15.00  TOTAL
U supporting $2500  ENCLOSED:

Contributing $ 50.00 $

t L Life $200.00

]
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Albacore Fever

by Ernic Boutictte

I must first tell you that I do not lie about the fish I
catch; but when you read this story you will doubt the
above statement.

Jerry Wade and myself spent the last week in September
fishing off Watch Hill to be joined by Gary Steinmiller
for two days. Gary was good luck as he brought two
days of calm seas and albacore, bass and blues beyond
belief. We got to the salt on Saturday morning. We
quickly set up the camper in a campground and sped out
to Watch Hill post haste. The sea was flat. On the way
out from Stonington we passed many schools of bass
and blues. Jerry would ask me if I wanted to cast to
them; but all I would do is point my finger at Watch
Hill. We cruised around looking for bait and found it
top to bottom in shallow water off the rocks at the tip of
Watch Hill. We anchored and in a few minutes
hawkeyed Jerry let out the magic word, "albacore"!
They were slashing into the bait. We started catching
them immediately. Also caught bass and blues that were
lip hooked and sent many blues south with our flies in
their mouth. We must have lost a couple dozen flies that
the blues cut off during the week.

I will now explain albacore fever. They hit like a ton of
bricks and in a few seconds always take out 300 feet or
more line on their first run. It is the strongest fish that I
have ever caught. No way to stop them on this first run.
You bring them back inch by inch and they hug the
bottom when near the boat. It often takes as long to
bring them to net as to retrieve your 300 feet of line. I
disproved one theory. If I hook a fish, I want to net
them. (What a concept! Ed.) So instead of a 10# leader,
I used an 18%# Orvis Super Strength Tippet on a 9’
leader and the albacore could care less, and instead of a
small fly, T used a 2/0 White Deceiver which proved my
best fly. Gary tied two flies that were very successful
that he calls the Green Machine and the Smoke

Machine.

Now to the part of my story that will make you believe
that I tell big lies.

We were anchored when all of a sudden all hell broke
loose off the tip of Watch Hill. The blues had trapped
bait against the shore in a very small area and, although
the sea was dead calm, the water was being churned up
like in a storm. So we decided to motor over and have
some fun. We had fish on at almost every cast. We
often had doubles and triples. We also caught the best
bass of the trip here. Quite a few of them, plus a bonus
of one albacore that Gary netted. So many fish that
Gary sat down, saying that his arm could take no more!
Now for the unbelievable. Although the blues were still

going crazy, we left this area to chase albacore. This
one day was one of the two most unbelievable days of
fishing. We were on the water for twelve hours,

Day two was a replica of day one with one exception,
While anchored and catching albacore, the blues had

bait trapped again in the same place and believe it or

not, we did not go fish for them. We had albacore

fever.

At times, the sea was too rough to fish at Watch Hill,
but we were always lucky enough to find schools of
bass in the bay off Sandy Point. We caught many bass
here drifting through them. I must mention here that |
got the grand slam one day: bonito, albacore, bass and
blue. My favorite lure on blue and bass was a 1/0
Clauser Minnow in chartreuse and white.

If you ever want to know what albacore fever is, you
must fish with Jerry and Gary. They are a couple of
mad men when albacore show up. Lines and flies are
flying in all directions. Gary once told me that I needed
a football helmet for safety at this time and he was
right! I told them that if I took a video with sound when
the albacore were around the boat, I would be a
millionaire. The cause of this was the language and
gestures that followed bent hooks, broken leaders,
messed up lines coming out of the basket, break offs,
etc. It was a three ring circus to just sit back and watch
them. All-in-all, one heck of a trip. We could have
filled the boat with bass and blues if we had just fished
for them.

As I sit here writing this, I am calling myself a dummy
for not fishing for them; but I know down deep that
nothing will change under the same circumstances as |
have caught "Bonito Fever."




CFFA FLY FISHING SHOW
& ANNUAL BANQUET

Plans are proceeding quite rapidly in preparation for all
the festivities. Ernie Schweibert will be coming to the
show as well as Page Rogers. Ernie will also be our
featured speaker at the Banquet that evening. A number
of exhibitors will be on hand at the show. During the
evening’s banquet following the program, we will have
our raffles/auction. These raffles/auction will include a
Silent Auction, Table Raffle, Insurance Raffle and a
Special Raffle where the winner will receive a Fly
Tyer’s Dream - a fly tying hutch made by Kurt
Jagielow.

Next month the reservation form will be included in the
Lines & Leaders.

FOR SALE
Cabala’s Neoprene Waders w/ built-in boot
(Camo), Size 10, worn twice. Call Tony
Lupacchio, M-F, 8-4, 528-4401, ext 559

437 Main Street Tel 203 7383597
PO Box 1072

New Martlord, CT 06057 Classic & Cuslom

r‘_ly .(hOP

Hours
Sun® & Mon Closed
Tue Wed t0am Gpm
Quality Fiy Fistung Thurs 10am -8pm
& Fr Sat 10am 6pm

Fly Tying Supphes *open 10 am 3 p m._Apnl June
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95 Union St, Bristol. CT 06010
20358918414

Kevin Pelletier
John Marona

HOP RIVER FLY SHOP

Sy

LARGE SELECTION OF MATERIALS FOR THE FLY TYER

RODS. REELS, WADERS, BOOKS, FLIES, ETC.

GENE MONTY
518 HOP RIVER ROAD
BOLTON, CT. 06043

T.W.TH FR, 400-900
SAT.900-500
(203) 643-4642

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY

DWfiretteoad

CUSTOM FLY TYING

PERSONAL INSTRUCTION IN
CASTING AND FLY TYING

(203) 623 8752

RICHARD WHITEHEAD
131 WELLS ROAD
E WINDSOR. CT 06088

FLY TYING SUPPLIES
ART AND BOOKS
RODS AND REELS

Bruce Wynn

Professional Taxidermist
\
/" THE :

WILDERNESS
CONNECTION

Taxidermy Studio

2062A Meadow Koad
Kocky thll, CT' 06067
203/721-1584

MILL RIVER FLY SHOP
3549 WHITNEY AVENUE
HAMDEN, CT 06518
LVERYTHING FOR THE 11
FISHERMAN. FLY TYLR

GABRIFL MACARE (203) 248-7850




VIDEO TAPE LIBRARY RULES

1y Hiley. .
* 2 tapes per person. M o R 8
* $2 per tape per month. Fleet Mortgage
pe p
[ ]

Return at fly tying classes, board meetings,
monthly meetings, etc. - to any Board
member. 77 Hartland Street, Suite 301, East Hartford. CT 06108
$2 late fee per tape per week.
] s 203-289-1225, Ext. 3002
Will only be rented at monthly meetings. Fleet Real Estate Funding Conp Fax 203-291-0571

First come first served. e S e T 800-942-5104 (CT)
Rented after meetings at coffee table. ?

Fly Fistung & Ulack o Live Gt
Powder Equpment Yoar ‘Round

1340 John Fitch Bivd. (Rt. 5)
South Windsor, Connecticut 06074

Rod & Reel Repar Phone (203) 289-0074 Fishing Tachle
Guns & Ammo Fresh & Salt Water

Directions to Veterans’ Memorial Clubhouse
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Connecticut Fly Fishermen’s Association
. ) Presents
Beginning Fly Tying, Saltwater Fly Tying, Rod Building Schools

Classes: Classes will meet downstairs at Veteran’s Memorial Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge Drive, East Hartford, at
7:00pm on the following evenings: Jan. 6, 13, 20, 27, and February 3 and 10, 1994

Beginning Fly Tying Saltwater Fly Tying
Class: 1. Marabou Leech, Wooly Bugger Whistler, Slider

2. Dark Cahill, Soft Hackle Surf Candy, Squid

3. Tellico, Dark Stenonema Clouser Minnow

4. Blue Wing Olive, Light Cahill Lefty’s Deceiver

5. Poly Spinner, Hen Wing Spinner Sand Eel

6. Black Ant, Deer Hair Bug Bob’s Banger

Equipment:  All necessary hooks and materials will be furnished. Students must supply their own vise, bobbin,
thread, scissors, etc.

Class Size: Fly Tying classes limited to the first 25 people submitting applications for each class.
Tuition: Fly Tying class: CFFA Members - $30; Non-Members - $40; 16 & Under - $20

ROD BUILDING CLASS

Instructor: E.F. Roberts Custom Rodmaker

Rod 7 foot (3/4 line) Graphite ® 8 foot (5/6/ line) Graphite ® 9 foot (7/8/ line) Graphite

Selection:
You may build a rod of your choice if you make an early decision to enter the class. Ed Roberts can

be reached at 651-8402 between 5:00 and 8:00 pm to answer any questions relative to rod selection
and material cost.

Limited to the first 10 people submitting applications. Must make rod selection by December 8, 1993.

Class Size:
First meeting will be before the membership meeting on 8 December.

Tuition: CFFA Members - $10; Non-Members - $15

CFFA Enrollment Application

Please PRINT the requested information. Forward application forms and tuition (Checks payable to CFFA) to Gary
Steinmiller, Education Chairman, 26 Penwood Lane, Wethersfield, CT 06109

Name Phone #
Address

City, State, Zip

CFFA Member Yes / No 16 or under

Check one 1. Beginning Fly Tying 2. ___ Saltwater Fly Tying 3. ___ Rod Building

Rod Selection, circle one: 7 foot 8 foot 9 foot

For additional information contact Charlie Place, V.P. Promotion, 18 Somerset Drive, Windsor, CT 06095. Phone,

(203) 683-0411




Board of Directors

President

Activities - VP
Environment - VP
Promotion - VP
Recording Secretary
Legal Secretary
Treasurer

Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Banquet Chairman
Conservation Chairman
Education Chairman
Photographer

Indoor Facilities Chm
Legislative Chairman
Membership Chairman
Newsletter Editors
Program Chairman
Publicity Chairman
CFFA Hotline

Larry Johnson
Keith Mailloux
Kurt Jagiclow
Charles Place
Tony Simmons
Mark Levy
Don Rose

Joe D’Addario
Gary Bogli
Elmer Latham
Ken Parkany
Vacant

Dave Harduby
Gary Steinmiller
Steve Sirois
Vacant

Vin Ringrose
Steve Murphy

Lynn/Mike Stewart

Mark Philippe
Ed Fidrych
John Springer

Home
246-0728
647-8230
649-3681
683-0411
646-6839
232-1666
688-4414
568-5035
649-4227
742-6584
643-9819

237-6103
563-0040
871-7933

8§28-4642
653-6358
653-4203
236-7029
342-1173
664-3688

Office
725-3873
646-6560
649-3681

565-9412

289-6427
648-5030
565-7841
280-1844

638-7983
280-2396

225-6064
726-8676
654-4288
658-5825
566-3487

I'he Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association
Inc. is organized “lo Preserve and Promote the
Pleasures and Tradition of Fly Fishing and 1o
Conserve Game-Fish Waters™ CIFA
membership meetings arc held on the second
Wednesday of each month, September through
May. Meetings arc held at the Veterans'
Memorial Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge Drive. Fast
Hartford, C1

"Lines and Leaders” 1s the official publication
of the Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association,
Inc. and is distributed to its membership and
allies of conservation. Business card ads may be
placed at a cost of $5 per ad or $40 for 9
months. CFFA members may place for-sale or
want ads of a non-commercial nature without
charge. Newsletter correspondence should be
sent to Lynn & Mike Stewart, 10 Bradley
Brook, North Granby, CT 06060. Change of
address notices should be sent to CFFA, P.O
Box 380260, Silver Lane, East Hartford, C1
06138-0268

DECEMBER MEETING: FLY TYER’S ROUNDTABLE -
DECEMBER 8, 1993

Copy Deadline: Second Wednesday of month previous to publication

Parkany, Kenneth J.

503 Bush Hill Rd.
Manchester, Ct.,

~ Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association, Inc.
“ P.O. Box 380268

& Silver Lane
East Hartford, CT 06138-0268
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